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1. Call to order/Attendance/Minutes 

Tom Franklin called the meeting to order and took roll.  The attendance list is included as Attachment 1.  The minutes for the 9/10/04 meeting in Richmond were unanimously accepted without changes.

2. Agenda/ Background

Tom Franklin sent out the agenda prior to the meeting.  It is included as Attachment 2.  Abdul Cassim sent out a presentation just prior to the meeting.  This presentation is included as Attachment 3.

3. Testing/Lab Status

Abdul Cassim stated that the test procedure includes the use of ULSD, tighter tolerance PRLs, and a pseudo CCV setup.

Ricardo Conti asked how the CCV test compared on loss of side clearance to the previously generated data.  Abdul Cassim responded that the data has not yet been analyzed.

Abdul Cassim stated that of the three High Reference candidates the second candidate should be underway the week of October 4th, and one started with low consumption but then continued to rise and was still running.

Tom Franklin asked when the other labs would be ready to run.  Mike Griggs stated that Lubrizol had almost completed their build and were probably within days of being ready to start.  Bob Campbell stated that Afton was just about done with the shakedown and would probably be ready the following week.

Abdul Cassim stated that a repeat Ref#1 on a stand already running would be the proverbial cherry on top.

Tom Franklin asked when the High Reference oil would be available.  Abdul Cassim replied that he would get back to the task force when the tests were completed.  Tom Franklin reminded the Task Force that the data must be complete by December 7th.

Bob Campbell asked if there was a contingency plan for a lack of repeatability.  Abdul Cassim stated different avenues are being considered but could not be elaborated upon at the time.

Jim McCord asked about the need to continue with the pseudo CCV setup if it did not appear to make a difference.  Abdul Cassim stated that the test would be different without the addition of carryover.  Bob Campbell added that experience with the T9 test confirmed Abdul Cassim’s statement.

4. Status of Parts Kit/Data Dictionary

Chuck Dutart stated that his current goal is to have parts available for one run for each available test engine in the industry (14 engines) per month through December.  After December 15th the parts will be available to order through local dealerships as with the SCOTEs. 

Chuck Dutart commented that beyond the above goal some sort of commitment (i.e. a purchase order) will be required to justify a shift in resources.  If a lab will need more than the allotment mentioned above the lab should contact Chuck Dutart.

The Task Force agreed that the procedure should contain wording which leaves the pseudo CCV setup beyond the Post CCV Filter Pressure tap to the discretion of each lab.  Jeff Clarke will add the appropriate wording to the procedure.

Chris Mazuca will remove the valves from the CCV Filter Drain Line in the drawing, left over from the original intent of draining the line without shutting off the vacuum, and forward the updated drawing to Jeff Clarke for inclusion in the procedure.

Chris Mazuca will send a copy of the data dictionary to the Task Force for review and dissemination to DCC members.  It was clarified that the data dictionary would not be included in the procedure in order to prevent future editing difficulties.

5. Dyed Fuel

The additional taxing of non-dyed fuel, bought or used in the state of Texas, has raised the issue of the possible usage of dyed fuel for C13 testing.  The main points of concern besides cost were any possible affects of the dye on C13 hardware and test results, and the possible need for two tanks if the other PC-10 test types go ahead with non-dyed fuel.

Abdul Cassim stated that if the sulfur content is not different it should not affect test results.  Abdul Cassim went on to state that he will check with the experts at CAT to determine the impact, if any, the dye will have on injectors and other engine hardware.

Tom Franklin stated that although it would be prudent for all PC-10 tests to use the same type of fuel it was not for the Task Force to decide.  The decision will be made at the CP level.  It was, however,  up to the task force to take a stand for the CP to take into consideration.

6. Testing Issues

Chuck Dutart pointed out that the derate that the engines sometimes experience in Stage 4 was most likely due to cold IVA units which have not yet met the ECM temperature limit.  As a result the ECM will derate the engine.  This can be overcome by running Stage 4 again then continuing as normal to on-test conditions.

The change to Steady State conditions in Stage 5, a separate phenomenon, is normal.  While transitioning from Stage 4 to Stage 5 the engine will overshoot on-test conditions.  After two minutes the ECM will transition to a steady state mode.  Although the engine will drop in fuel flow and boost at this point it is not the same as a 25% derate.

Mike Griggs suggested that since an overshoot in boost could be a safety issue for a new lab some guidelines for minimizing this overshoot should be included in the test procedure.

The labs currently running have different internal methods for limiting this overshoot.  Tom Franklin stated that each lab should send their method of minimizing this overshoot to Chris Mazuca who will compile, summarize and forward them to Jeff Clarke for inclusion in the procedure.

Abdul Cassim clarified that adjustments should not be made to the CCV Post Filter pressure as long as it remains within +/- 1 kPa.

7. Final Questions/Comments

Tom Franklin reminded the Task Force that the test must be ready for presentation on Dec 7th.  

Tom Franklin commented that the C13 and 1P were the tests being put forth for inclusion in PC-10 by CAT.  The 1K/1N has support from other OEMs.  At the next CP meeting some data may be presented in an attempt to demonstrate that a 1P test will preclude the need for the inclusion of the 1K/1N test in PC-10. 

8. Next Meeting/Teleconference

The next teleconference was scheduled for October 18, 2004 at 10am (Central Time)

